
City Hall and Court House
15 West Kellogg Boulevard

Phone: 651-266-8560
City of Saint Paul

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 1RES 16-181

Status:Type: Resolution Passed

In control: City Council

Final action: 2/3/2016

Title: Asking the Department of Safety and Inspections and the Department of Planning and Economic
Development to study AirBnB and similar companies and how their operations align with current city
ordinances.

Sponsors: Chris Tolbert

Indexes:

Code sections:

Attachments:

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

SignedMayor's Office2/10/2016 1

AdoptedCity Council2/3/2016 1 Pass

Asking the Department of Safety and Inspections and the Department of Planning and Economic Development
to study AirBnB and similar companies and how their operations align with current city ordinances.

WHEREAS companies like AirBnB which allow individuals to rent out a room or residence to guests for short
periods of time are expanding in the City of Saint Paul; and

WHEREAS the growth of these economies has been seen to increase visitors and tourism; and

WHEREAS the City Council encourages all people from around the globe to come and visit the fine City of
Saint Paul; and

WHEREAS the City Council recognizes its responsibility to ensure guests' safety while visiting in Saint Paul;
and

WHEREAS other municipalities have studied AirBnB and how they work or do not work with current city and
state lodging, building and zoning codes; and therefore

BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council asks the Department of Safety and Inspections and the Department of
Planning and Economic Development (“Departments”) to study AirBnB and similar companies and how their
operations align with current city ordinances. In addition, the Council asks that the Departments evaluate
whether current codes ensure that visitors, landlords, AirBnB neighbors and private property are safe and
protected. The Departments shall ensure that the appropriate taxes are being collected from these sorts of
properties and uses. The Council asks that the Departments bring forward a report of their findings and any
suggested ordinance changes, if needed, by June 1, 2016.
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